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Vetropack Austria GmbH reports payments of arrears on 

canal dues 

Kremsmünster, Austria, and Bülach, Switzerland, 27 March 2020: 

Vetropack Austria GmbH anticipates a payment of arrears on 

canal dues to the municipality of Kremsmünster in the 

amount of approx. 4 million euros. The company has found 

now that annual reports to the authorities regarding effluent 

quantities and air emission values of the Kremsmünster plant 

were not correct. At no time has there been any danger to 

health and environment. 

In the course of an internal inspection process, the management of 

Vetropack Austria GmbH has found that incorrect values regarding 

the quantity of industrial effluents and the air emissions of the Krems-

münster plant were transmitted to the competent authorities in the 

years 2010 to 2019. In those years, the annual reports to the compe-

tent authorities were falsified, some of them considerably so. The mu-

nicipality of Kremsmünster, Upper Austria, as the competent fiscal 

authority for canal dues, and the district governor’s office (Bezirks-

hauptmannschaft) of Kirchdorf, Upper Austria, were informed accord-

ingly today.  

All threshold values were observed 

The comprehensive documents and expert reports (DI Roland Ho-

henauer, Büro Dr. Lengyel ZT Ltd, and DI Reinhard Ellinger, Labora-

torium für Umweltanalytik Ltd) that were handed over to the munici-

pality of Kremsmünster and to the district governor’s office of Kirch-

dorf today demonstrate that all applicable threshold values for both 

substances contained in effluents and air emissions were observed, 

and for the major part even clearly undercut, in the years 2010 to 

2019.   

Internal investigations are still underway 

How and why the transmission of incorrect values has come about is 

not clear yet. The internal investigations in that respect are still under-

way. It is certain, however, that the management was not aware of 

the transmission of incorrect values and has taken all necessary 

steps to remedy these shortcomings immediately after being in-

formed about the situation.  
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Vetropack Austria GmbH deeply regrets that incorrect values were 

reported to the authorities and is now working at full speed to estab-

lish compliance with official notifications. 

For more information, please contact: 

 Alfred Autischer 

Spokesman of Vetropack Austria GmbH 

Gaisberg Consulting Ltd 

Tel. +43 664 88446420 

E-mail: alfred.autischer@gaisberg.eu 

Elisabeth Boner 

Head of Corporate Communications 

Vetropack Ltd 

Tel. +41 44 863 33 05 

E-mail: elisabeth.boner@vetropack.com 

www.vetropack.com 

http://www.vetropack.com/

